


 

 

ExecuƟve Department – Lisa Peck, MPA, PCED, City Manager 
 

 Planning and Zoning Meeting 

 Staff meeting 

 HREDC Board Meeting 

 Building Commission 

 North Street Storm Sewer - Monthly Project Meeting 

 Council Meetings  

 Received notification that Hannibal was selected to submit a BRIC grant application regarding the landfill 
leachate ponds at the former landfill.  

 Began working on grant requirements. 

 Review new HUD funding opportunities. 

 Review Lakeside Covenants. 

 Workforce meeting with HREDC Executive Director, Hannibal Area Chamber of Commerce Executive 
Director. 

 Participated in meeting regarding potential funding for possible residential projects at the Hannibal Area 
Chamber.  

 Site visit and meetings with prospects on the old Federal Building. Met with GSA regarding requirements on 
the property. 

 Collaborated with the building inspector's office on various zoning and code-related matters, zoning 
questions and issues. 

 Discussed various code and project related matters with the Acting City Engineer. 

 Responded to complaints, issues, and questions from various residents, businesses, and entities. 

 Consulted with City Attorney on various legal matters. 
 

Note: This report covers a wide range of activities carried out during the month and is not exhaustive. 
 

Below are grants obtained under my tenure.  It is important to keep in mind these funds have allowed the City to 
complete projects that otherwise would not have been possible but are not ongoing revenue streams. 
 

Grant Award Amount 

MO DNR North Street $5,010,000.00 

American Rescue Plan Act $3,194,919.12 

Governor's Cost Share Grant (Lakeside Drive) $835,000.00 

CDBG Grant (19-EM-04) $752,479.85 

MO State Block Grant - Airport Runway Lights $638,118.00 

Marion County CARES $531,652.00 

MOSWIN Radios $406,787.00 

Huckleberry Pond Grant - Land Water Conservation Fund $184,171.00 

Show Me Strong $153,900.00 

USDA Grant (Street Equipment) $115,500.00 

MoDOT Airport Business Plan $75,000.00 

USDA SCBA Grant $65,000.00 

DHSA Thermal Imaging Camera Grant $43,635.14 

MoDOT Aviation CARES Act $30,000.00 

Promote Missouri Grant $20,625.00 

Total $ 12,056,787.11 

 

Additionally, I was able to negotiate the rebuild of the downtown Pump Station, which estimates place at 
$650,000 if the City had been responsible for the cost, and the repair of the North Street failure from the foot of 
the levee to the eastern most alleyway at a $1,061,457.50 project cost.  Both were completed by the Corps of 
Engineers at NO COST to the city. In keeping with our responsibility to be good stewards of taxpayer funds, we will 
continue to actively seek out potentially available funding to offset costs when possible. 
 
 



 

 

City Clerk’s Office – Melissa Cogdal, City Clerk 
 

 The City Clerk’s office prepared the benefits for the switch to new providers for our Dental, Vision, and Non-
Medical benefits to launch January 1, 2024. 

 ARP completed work on the Audit for FY 22/23. 

 The City Clerk’s office finalized form updating and approval for the website. The final stages of approval for 
the site will be this month and the Website will be ready to go live.   

 The Clerks Office welcomed the new Mayor Elect Barry Louderman, setting up his office and equipment. 
Mayor Loudermans email is BLouderman@hannibal-mo.gov. Mayor Louderman can be reached by calling 
573-719-7934 or 573-221-0111 ext. 211.  

 The Clerks office opened candidate registration on Tuesday December 5, at 8:00 a.m. and will continue until 
Tuesday December 26, at 5:00 p.m. You may register for 1st, 3rd, or 6th Ward Council seats by visiting Melissa 
Cogdal in the Clerk’s Office.  

 The Clerk’s Office welcomed the 6th Ward Council Member appointed by Council, Nathan Munger. You may 
reach Council Member Munger at NMunger@hannibal-mo.gov.  

 City Hall & the Clerk’s Office will be closed for the Holidays on Friday December 22nd & Monday December 
25, 2023, as well as Friday December 29th & Monday January 1, 2024. City Hall will also be closed Friday 
December 15, 2023, from Noon until 1:00 p.m. for our staff Holiday dinner.    

 

November City Employee Anniversaries 
 Peyton Flachs – 1 Year   •    Issac Doughart-Wood – 2 Years •    Kenneth Mast – 9 Years     

 Shawn Smith – 14 Years   •    Christian Blaine – 6 Years  •    William Collier – 2 Years 

  
Central Services: Andrew Dorian, Director  
 

Street Department  
 Fixed a sinkhole in the City owned parking lot at Grand & Broadway 

 Fixed BPW Sawcut #641 at Fulton and Spring Street 

 Fixed BPW Sawcut #634 on Hope Street 

 Fixed BPW Sawcut #408 on 409 Fulton Street 

 Stripe yellow curb line at Brookside and Market as approved by Traffic Committee 

 Fixed damaged section of Palmyra Road 

 Removed dead right of way tree at 109 Lamb Street 

 Removed dead right of way tree on Roosevelt Street 

 Removed dead right of way tree on Rock & Paris Street 

 Removed 2 dead right of way trees near the intersection of Bird and 7th Street. 

 Mixed salt, chips, and sand for the winter mix stockpile 

 Repaired damaged section of drywall at the airport terminal. 
 

Parks & RecreaƟon Department  
 Hosted Youth Career Expo at the Armory  

 Shooter’s Education Program starts at Armory 

 Walk-ins at Clemens Training Facility Started 

 Team practices at Clemens Training Facility Started 

 Hosted Disc Golf Tournament at Huckleberry Park  

 Hosted a birthday party at the Armory 

 Hosted the Election Voting at the Armory 

 Special Olympic Sports Practices Start at the Armory 

 Hosted a Veteran’s Ceremony at Cardiff Hill Overlook 

 Hosted a Church Chili Cook-Off at the Armory 

 Hosted 1 Park Shelter Reservation 

 Worked on multiple clean-up projects on River Road Trail 



 

 

 Installed all the Christmas Decorations in the Parks, Main Street, Broadway etc.  

 Drop in Pickleball started at the Armory  

 Hosted a Thanksgiving Family Gathering at the Armory  

 Hosted a Birthday Party at the Armory 

 Hosted the Rudolph Run at the Sodalis Nature Preserve 
 

AdministraƟon  
 Advertised for bid for the demo of a City owned property at 214 S. 6th (Street Dept can’t demo this in-house)  

 Met with KCI Construction onsite to discuss construction plans for the demo/reconstruction of the viaduct  

 Worked with MIRMA to develop a new Hold Harmless Agreement for construction projects  

 Working with James Lemon on drafting the ordinance and dedication document for Fette Orchard 
Subdivision Storm Water Acceptance 

 Worked with James Lemon and HREDC on Lakeside Technology Park Documents 

 Worked on real estate documents with James Lemon for the sale of a small piece of property adjacent to 
Lover’s Leap 

 Completed the real estate documents for the sale of city owned property at 1512 Guernsey  

 Worked on easement documents with James Lemon for a Great River Bank Project  

 Attended a meeting with the Corps of Engineers on the cities levee inspection 

 Approved a quote to replace all the damaged and missing fence at Clemen’s Field  

 Attended a TEAMS Meeting to discuss the transition to the new Airport Fuelmaster System  

 Approved the pipe size and design of the new replacement culvert under Deer Run Rd (late winter project)   

 Worked with Jessic and auditors on the two Airport Projects  

 Hosted the Riverview Park Master Plan Stakeholder for Parks and Recreation Staff 

 Attended virtually the Riverview Park Master Plan Stakeholder Meeting with the BPW 

 Drafted the memo and ordinance for the 2023 TAP Grant 

 Attended the Pre-Construction Meeting with Mid State Petroleum for the installation of the new Fuelmaster 
System at the airport 

 Went out for bid for the sale of City owned property at 1803 Chestnut 

 Completed the Flood Gate Seal Replacement Project 

 

Hannibal Police Department: Jacob Nacke, Chief of Police 

 

 

 
Notes  
During the month of November, we have been working on several projects at the police department. One major 
project has been preparing to receive our new vehicle fleet which began in December. Staff have been working 
extensively to keep our current fleet running, which has incurred high costs. The new fleet should alleviate the 
maintenance costs and free up Ɵme for other maintenance and work around our facility. Another iniƟaƟve which 



 

 

was implemented in November was the training of all our officers with Narcan. We worked with the Hannibal Fire 
Department to train each officer in the use of Narcan, paving the way for Narcan to be issued to officers soon. This 
measure will not only be a benefit for the community, but also provide lifesaving medicaƟon to officers in the event 
of accidental exposure. 
 
Recently during an exit interview, it was idenƟfied that officers did not possess adequate medical kits to deal with 
trauma as officers are oŌen first on scene. The department has begun to purchase new trauma kits which will be 
placed in the new vehicles which will substanƟally raise their capabiliƟes to render lifesaving aid. By placing the kits 
in each vehicle, we reduce the total number needed while addressing the key issue of the need for the equipment. 
 

 
 

 
Hannibal Emergency Management: Jacob Nacke, Director  

 

Here is a summary of events which occurred during the month of November: 

 On 11/07/2023 an outdoor warning siren test was completed, and a meeƟng was held where discussion 
occurred regarding the upcoming 12/07/2023 tabletop exercise.  

 On 11/08/2023 staff met with the US Army Corps of Engineers for an annual site visit of the levee system.  

 A mini grant applicaƟon was made for outdoor warning siren enhancements.  

 A grant was awarded for the purchase of a mobile video trailer. The trailer will be equipped with a mast and 
cameras which can stream video to Emergency Management and their partners. The camera was fully 
funded through a grant and will be deployed at special events and other large gatherings.  

 
 

Hannibal Fire Department: Ryan Neisen, Fire Chief 
 
 

Truck PreventaƟve Maintenance 
In November we conducted our semi-annual prevenƟve maintenance on our front-line apparatus.   Macqueen 
Emergency specializes in working on emergency apparatus.   They come in the spring and fall.  We feel this helps 
keep apparatus from major repairs that would keep the apparatus out of service for long periods of Ɵme.   We use 
local shops, when possible, but most don’t normally work on fire apparatus.   Each front-line truck gets chassis 
service and lubricaƟon, inside cab inspecƟon, outside cab, and body inspecƟon, under cab and body inspecƟon, 
pump check, lights and warning system, oil and filter change, fuel and air filter change, and transfer case oil change.   
 

New Hire 
On October 31st, Michael Brocaille began his career with HFD.  Michael comes with some experience from the New 
London Fire Department.   Michael completed his in-service training and was put on B shiŌ in mid-November.  We 
are excited to have Michael join HFD! 



 

 

Building Inspector: Mike McHargue        Permits can be completed at:  h ps://hannibalmo.viewpointcloud.com/ 

  



 

 

Hannibal ConvenƟon & Visitors Bureau: Trisha O’Cheltree, Director  

 

General Updates 
 Meta ads are performing well- thousands of clicks and comments on Victorian Festival of Christmas.  CTV 

ads will be airing soon. 

 Going out for bids on a vehicle. 

 Need to sell a vehicle. 

 Hired a seasonal employee. 

 Exploring Credit card fees to be passed on to cardholders. 

 Molly Brown repairs are to be completed by the Street and Parks Departments this winter as time allows.  

 Developed a proposed plan for the Molly Brown home next year. 

 Will be working on international marketing videos to be shot in the spring. 

 Work on the 2024 Visitor’s Guide continues – on 2nd draft. 

 Siding still incomplete. 
 

Group and ConvenƟon MarkeƟng 
 On December 1st, the Missouri Division of Tourism and group tour operators will be visiting local attractions 

to plan future trips. 

 We presented all Hannibal has to offer to Johnson County Park and Rec District- They had 29 people 50+ 
travel group as part of their “Open Road Series”.  Feedback was very positive from attendees and Tiffany 
Hanna, the organizer for day trips. One participant said they will be here in July because of this presentation! 

 American Bus Association Marketplace is January 13-16 in Nashville. We set appointments to meet with as 
many companies planning bus trips to Hannibal. We also met with our “advisor” for the Convention for help 
to get the most out of our trip. 

 We will have a booth at the Working Women’s Show in February in St. Charles and are welcoming anyone 
who wants to help to attend. 

 I just booked our registration to attend the Missouri Sports Travel Exchange Convention for March 4-6 in 
Springfield, MO. 

 

Upcoming FesƟvals/Big Events 
 

Please remember these can always be found at www.visithannibal.com!  

 Jaycee Christmas Parade – December 2nd  

 Victorian Festival of Christmas – Fridays and Saturdays in December 

 
City Collector: Phyllis Nelson 

 
During the month of November, we received $1,868,618.11 in assorted revenues. Of this amount, $5,879.12 was for 
real estate and personal property taxes. We have begun issuing dog licenses for next year. We have issued 29 so far 
for 2023. 
 
The renewal noƟces have been sent out to the insurance companies. Their licenses run January through December. 
The semi-annual renewal noƟces have also been sent out to the bars. They pay every 6 months, as the licenses run 
$450.00 for the year.  
 
The county collectors sent out tax bills in November, and we will begin seeing revenues from those with the checks 
we receive from the counƟes mid-month. 
 
We sƟll currently have 60 businesses that have not renewed their business licenses. I will appear before City Council 
on December 19th to request to begin the process of closing them down. I expect a few more will pay before then. I 
know several are sƟll working with the State to get their “cerƟficate of no tax due” so that they can renew.   



 

 

 



 

 

  



 

 

  



 

 

Finance Department: Jessica Rosenkranz, Fiscal Management Assistant 
 

November 2023 Payables Reports 
 

 



 

 

November 2023 Self-Insurance payments 

 

November 2023 Payroll reports 

 

  



 

 

Expenditures November 2023 

 

Revenues November 2023 

 


